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I am currently living in the Parkrose Oxford house 

in NE Portland, Oregon 

 

I am opposed to bill HB 2239 

 

I am 100% percent sure that without the support of Oxford i would most likely be 

living in my vehicle, drinking every night, and wasting this precious life of mine. The 

support i get from the brothers in recovery in this house is vital to my continued 

sobriety. Meetings are great, family support is awesome, but without a network like 

oxford and their continued support i would not have a job, i would not be good son or 

good friend. I need oxford now and in the future, and i know i am not alone. 

 

-Talen Moe 

10.10.1988 

Portland Oregon. 


